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A Tale of the NCIS

On February 7th, the Art Pratt Foundation awarded a grant of $2150 to 
Jewish Family Services to use in immigration settlement programs. To-
day, JFS is one of four agencies in the County that welcomes and settles 
refugees. This past year, their four agencies have collectively resettled 
more than 4,000 individuals from more than 25 countries. (L-R) Judy Co-
peland, Bob Chalfa, Mike Lewis, Larry Edwards, Etleva Bejko who is the 
Director, Refugee & Immigration Services for JFS, Art Pratt President 
Stan Vogelsang and Old Mission Rotary President Bob Self. 

Jewish Family Services

Jeffrey Seay is the author of the 
Reuben Carver novels that follow 
the exploits of a Naval Criminal In-
vestigative service (NCIS) Special 
Agent. Jeffrey talked about his life 
experiences on February 7th.
Jeffrey Seay is a retired NCIS 
Special Agent. The NCIS mission is 
to investigate and defeat criminal, 
terrorist, and foreign intelligence 
threats to the United States Navy 
and Marine Corps—ashore, afloat, 
and in cyberspace.
He spent more than half his career 
in the Far East in counterintel-
ligence, counter-terrorism and 
force protection operations. He has 
the distinction of being the first 
Personal Security Adviser to the 
Commander of the Seventh Fleet. 
He also completed a decorated tour 

Seay Continued  side two

President Elect Training 
Seminar- PETS

Over the weekend of February, 10-
12, the Rotary Districts of Nevada 
and Southern California con-
ducted the President Elect Training 
Seminar (PETS). This training is 
required for all incoming Rotary 
Club Presidents and is held at the 
LAX Marriott. The whirlwind 
event is perhaps the most impres-
sive exposure to Rotary that one 
may ever experience. The ambi-
tious program includes impressive 
speakers and important training 
sessions that all help to inspire and 
equip incoming club presidents for 
their upcoming year. Special thanks 
to Bob James for representing old 
Mission Rotary!

Bob James represented Old Mis-
sion Rotary at PETS (President 
Elect Training Seminar). Bob 
James had the opportunity to 
meet the Rotary International 
President Elect, Ian Riseley, 
from Australia.



Rotary Calendar
• Tuesday  February 14th Old 
Mission Rotary Board of 
Directors Meeting after our 
Rotary Meeting

• Tuesday  February 21st Art 
Pratt Foundation Board of 
Directors Meeting after our 
Rotary Meeting

• Saturday, February 25th- Ro-
tary Pathways to Peace Fo-
rum at the Joan B. Kroc School 
for Peace Studies at USD

• Tuesday, February 28th from 
4pm -6pm- Wounded Warrior 
Dinner at the Liberty Center at 
the San Diego Naval Medical 
Center.

• Saturday, April 8th- Sun-
day, April 9th- Rotary Model 
United Nations at the Joan B. 
Kroc School for Peace Studies 

Sometime they'll give a war 
and nobody will come.
-Carl Sandburg, poet and bi-
ographer (6 Jan 1878-1967) 

Club Host

Jack Cottrell served as club host 
on February 7th.  Jack hails from 
Oklahoma and is married to our 
District Governor Marilyn Sander-
son.

Rotary Program
• Tuesday, February 14 - Rich-
ard Nares of the Emilio Nares 
Foundation 

Seay Continued...
in Iraq, running counterintelligence 
collection operations in support of 
the Coalition Provisional Authority 
from fall 2003 to spring 2004. He’s 
currently bouncing back and forth 
between San Diego and Tokyo, 
having gone back to Japan after re-
tirement in 2007 to build the secu-
rity and fraud Investigations depart-
ments for three multinational firms. 
He’s a graduate of the University 
of Southern California in Business 
Administration and has a law de-
gree from Whittier Law School.
On February 7th, Jeffrey intro-
duced up to his fictional NCIS 
Special Agent Reuben Carver.  He 
has written a series of books about 
this character and his international 
adventures!

A Visit from 
Dr. Kevin Glynn

Old Mission Rotary was delighted 
to see Dr. Kevin Glynn back at our 
luncheon on February 7th. Kevin is 
on a leave of absence while work-
ing on a book. (L-R) Lee kaminetz, 
Paula Kelly, Larry Edwards, Dr. 
Kevin Glynn and Eric Benink.  We 
really miss Kevin at our meetings 
and we particularly miss his Medi-
cal Minute reports on domestic and 
international health issues.

Turning up the Heat

Jerry Hosenkamp announced the 
goals for our 2017 Talent Gala 
fund raiser.  Chairman Jerry points 
to our thermometer gauges that 
will track the number of tickets sold 
(goal 250) and the number of raffle 
tickets sold (goal 300).

Brian Dempsey warned us that we 
may face a down year in the stock 
market.  Analysis of the past 50 
years of Superbowl games shows 
that when an NFL team wins the 
stock market is up and when an 
AFL team wins the market is down. 
Since the New England Patriots 
won Superbowl 51 then history tells 
us that the markets will finish about 
1% down in 2017. As of January 
2017, the indicator has been cor-
rect 40 out of 50 times, as measured 
by the S&P 500 Index

Superbowl Indicator


